Minutes for CEPP meeting of September 4, 2007

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Muriel Poston, Rik Scarce, Terry Diggory, Pat Oles, Kyle Nichols, Dan Nathan, Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Sadie Kitchen, Charlotte Underwood.

1. Introduction: Deb Hall welcomed new and returning members and offered some suggestions regarding committee etiquette. She then reminded the committee of CEPP’s two sub-committees: ACIS (Advisory Committee on International Study), which will be chaired this year by Erica Bastress-Dukehart; and the Dean of Studies Restructuring committee that will be chaired by Kyle Nichols. The members of the latter committee include Tillman Nechtman from CAS, Dan Curley from FEC, Ann Henderson from the Registrar’s office, and Deb Hall of CEPP.  Kyle Nichols anticipates that this committee will report to CEPP in the spring of 2008. 

2. Optimization: CEPP is concerned with how high enrollment for 2007 will affect academic services, scheduling, class size, dorms, etc. Discussion ensued regarding optimization, student retention, faculty concerns regarding “enrollment creep” and what CEPP’s role is regarding managing resources. Questions arose as to how the extra money will be allocated and whether CEPP wants to follow up with IPPC. Student representatives Sadie Kitchen and Charlotte Underwood commented that students do notice when class size increases, when there are more triple dorm rooms, and when there appears to be an increase in classes taught by adjunct and visiting professors.  

3. Vice President of Academic Affairs, Susan Kress, joined the meeting at 5:00 to introduce the Assessment Task Force report and to answer questions from committee members. One point that the VPAA made clear was that the ATF’s focus last year was to get an assessment structure in place. Discussion ensued regarding assessment models, the hiring of a Director for Learning and Assessment, and what sort of support that director will need to function most effectively. CEPP will continue this discussion at our next meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:40

Respectfully submitted by Erica Bastress-Dukehart  

